
Greenvalley Drive, Sudbury – Declaration of Surplus Vacant Land 

Presented: January 11, 2021     Report Date: December 18, 2020 

 

Background 

The subject land measures approximately 182 square meters in size and is zoned “R1-5 – Low 

Density Residential One”.  The location of the land is identified on the attached Schedule ‘A’. 

In 2006, the City of Greater Sudbury purchased the subject land as part of a larger parcel of 

land for the Countryside Drainage Project. 

The City is designing the drainage works in the area, and has determined the subject land is not 

required for the project.  The City does require additional lands from the abutting property 

owner.  The subject land was circulated to all City departments with a view of declaring surplus 

and offering for sale to the abutting property owner as part of a land exchange.  

The following response was received: 

The Nickel District Conservation Authority (Conservation Sudbury) does not object to the 
sale of this portion of land, as it is part of a larger land exchange to allow for the 
construction of municipal drainage works.  However, the prospective purchaser should 
be advised that the parcel is entirely within an area regulated by Ontario Regulation 
156/06 and that the developable area has not yet been demonstrated.  As such, 
development on this parcel will require a permit pursuant to Section 28 of the 
Conservation Authorities Act which will ensure the proposal is consistent with the 
appropriate legislation, regulations, and policy. 

 

No further comments were received.  

 

Recommendation 

It is recommended that the subject land north of Greenvalley Drive, Sudbury, be declared 

surplus to the City’s needs and offered for sale to the abutting property owner. 

If approved, a further report will follow with respect to the sale transaction. 

 


